March 9, 2017
To whom this may concern:

I am writing in regard to two personal properties in Bluegrove, Texas, Pct. 3.

Both properties are on the main road of FM 172. I have lived next to the property for the past 10
years, and have tried to ignore the problems, but find it increasingly difficult, due to the potential
health and environmental hazards.

The two households have been dumping their trash outside, and in the broken down vehicles on
the properties, as they have no trash service. There is a pile of full trash bags behind their house,
all of which have been torn apart and gone through by any animals that are in the area. The trash
has blown all over their property, the main road, across the street, and even on to our property.
The smell is overwhelming. I feel this matter needs to be addressed.

The first residence (2075 FM 172 ) is occupied by Kay Lindsay. The conditions in and around
her home are extremely dangerous. There are piles of trash all over the inside and outside of her
home, There is animal feces and urine, and evidence of insects and mice all over the inside of the
house.

The residence next to her (2078 FM 172 ) is occupied by her son Wesley Lindsay and his wife
Lara Norton and their 5 small children. This house does not have running water, and they have
been using the outside water hose from Kay Lindsay's residence for any and all household water
needs. They too have piles of trash inside the residence and all over the property, and in vehicles
that are broken down.

Both properties are very unkempt with tall grass, and trash blowing everywhere; I am concerned
that this is a high fire danger. The conditions of both properties pose health and environmental
hazards, not only to the residents, but anyone living around them. Wild animals have been more
abundant, mainly coyotes, due to the leftover food that's being dumped outside their back doors.
Any help in addressing these matters would be greatly appreciated. Thank you for your time.

Ann and Joshua Capps
2069 Fm.172
Bluegrove, TX

(940) 923-2537



